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A warm welcome to all the new volunteers at Perth Observatory! We hope you find your time at Perth
Observatory as enjoyable and rewarding as the previous year has been for the rest of us. This newsletter
should arrive monthly to give you news and information on what’s happening in the sky and at the
observatory and some tips to help you on the night tours.

Highlights For November

Venus and Mars have made an interesting pair moving quickly through Scorpius and Ophiuchus over the
last month. They will remain near each other for the next month as well. Mercury is visible low in the
west in the evening sky this month, following the path Venus and Mars took earlier through the “head” of
Scorpius. Jupiter and Saturn remain in their respective positions, both being visible at the end of twilight.
Jupiter appears overhead as the sky darkens and sets towards midnight, whereas Satum is visible for most of
the night.

Towards December, all the planets will be positioned in the evening sky. Uranus and Neptune will be there,
in Capricorn and Sagittarius respectively, and Pluto will be hidden in the twilight on the
Ophiuchus/Scorpius border .

Volunteer Practice Nights

Practice nights for volunteers are held on the first Monday after the Wednesday Deep Sky tour. If you
would like to attend one these nights please ring Vic Levis on 9293 5392 to confirm your place. Attendance
is recommended for the new Night Tour Volunteers. We would like volunteers to ring beforehand to avoid
overcrowding at the telescopes. Practice will be conducted on the following nights: 1/12/97, 29/12/97,
23/2/98, 23/3/98. There will no practice nights in January or April 1998.

Night Tour Dates

Enclosed with this newsletter is a Perth Observatory Tours brochure. All the dates for the night tours for the
1997/98 tour season are in here so if you haven’t got to the observatory for a while, maybe because your
rostered night was cloudy and got cancelled, and you haven’t put your name down for the next month or
two, you can ring up and let someone know on which nights you would like to assist. Volunteers are needed
for both the Night Sky Explorer Tours and the Deep Sky Tours. Please note that there will be no night tours
on Friday December 5th and Saturday December 6th because of the Summer Lecture and the Astrofest.

Astronomy Field Nights

Non-probationary Night Tour Volunteers should remember to check the clipboard near the sign-on sheets if
they want to participate in this off-site star viewing activity.

Astrofest

The 2nd annual Astrofest will be held at the Joondalup Arena on Saturday 6th December from 2-10 PM.
Volunteers are required to help out in 1-2 hour shifts and will get free entry and a visit to the VIP lounge
to meet world renowned astrophotographer David Malin, so don’t forget to bring your book to get signed.
Please ring Jamie Biggs to put you name down if you can help.

Summer Lecture “Under the Stars”

On Friday 5th December at 8 PM astrophotographer David Malin will give a talk and slide show at Perth
Observatory. Volunteers are required to help out on the night. If you give at least 30 minutes of assistance






